
Lois, 

 

Shirley is back in town, but busy with her house and 

hasn't talked to her lawyer yet. I think she has an 

appointment sometime before the end of the week. I 

sent a letter to Mike asking for either the entire 

personnel manual or the sections on Progressive 

Discipline and Dismissal. It is a FOIA request. I also 

sent a letter to Tama, copy to Anne, asking them to 

pay me for 2 hours they shorted me on my final 

paycheck. 

 

I don't know what Michael could have done to keep you 

from printing off stuff on the Intranet. The Personnel 

Manual was set up as a web page rather than a document 

(Word, PDF, etc.), which makes it inconvenient to 

print. But it should still print. IS pretty much does 

as they please, regardless of user needs. 

 

Shirley says she is going to have email soon. She has 

a computer, just needs to get it hooked up. 

 

I hope the weather stays as nice as it's been for your 

trip to the UP. We went to Ludington last weekend and 

picked 28 pounds of blueberries at a U-pick 

plantation. Gave half to Carol's kids, but the rest 

we've been eating fresh, and they are wonderful. On 

Sunday, we canoed the Manistee River from Hodenpyle 

Dam to Red Bridge, a 3-hour trip. It was beautiful. 

There was a little more fast water than we were used 

to, but we had no trouble. We enjoyed listening to the 

rushing water. 

 

We volunteered to collect signatures to get a ban on 

dove hunting on the ballot, collected over 100 

signatures at the Old Town Blues Festival last night. 

 

Steve 


